
Item G22
#2002-204 - Approivng Bid Award for (3) Cardiac Monitors
Bids were opened on July 2, 2002, for three cardiac monitors.  One bid was received which 
was within the estimated cost from Zoll Medical Corporation of Burlington, MA.  This bid 
reflects the trade-in of three older monitors for a total bid of $30,795.  Approval is 
recommended.

Tuesday, July 09, 2002
Council Session

City of Grand Island

Staff Contact: Jim Rowell

City of Grand Island City Council



 

Purchasing Division of Legal Department 
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

             
Dale M. Shotkoski, Assistant City Attorney 

 
Working Together for a 

                     Better Tomorrow, Today 
 
 
 BID OPENING 
 
BID OPENING DATE:  July 2, 2002 @ 11:30 a.m. 
 
FOR:     (3) Cardiac Monitors  
 
DEPARTMENT:   Fire 
 
ENGINEER’S ESTIMATE: $37,804.00 
 
FUND/ACCOUNT:   10022102-85615 
 
PUBLICATION DATE:  June 15, 2002 
 
NO. POTENTIAL BIDDERS: 2 
 
 SUMMARY 
 
Bidder: Zoll Medical Corporation 
  Burlington, MA 
 
Bid Security: Kemper Insurance 
 
Exceptions: None 
 
Bid Price: $30,975.00 
 
 
 
cc: Jim Rowell, Fire Chief 
 Chris Hoffman, Fire Secretary 

RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 
Dale Shotkoski, Purchasing Agent 

 Laura Berthelsen, Legal Assistant 
 
Bid specs. given to Chris Hoffman 

P-734 



 
  Approved as to Form ¤  
_______________ 
  July  5, 2002 ¤   City Attorney  

 
  

 R E S O L U T I O N   2002-204 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the City of Grand Island invited sealed bids for Three (3) Cardiac Monitors, 
according to plans and specifications on file with the Purchasing Division of the Legal Department; and 
 
 WHEREAS, on July 2, 2002, one bid was received, opened and reviewed; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Zoll Medical Corporation of Burlington, Massachusetts, submitted a bid in 
accordance with the terms of the advertisement of bids and plans and specifications and all other statutory 
requirements contained therein, such bid being in the amount of $30,975.00 after trade-in; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Zoll Medical Corporation's bid is less than the engineer’s estimate for such 
project. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that the bid of Zoll Medical Corporation of Burlington, 
Massachusetts, in the amount of $30,975.00 after trade-in for three (3) cardiac monitors is hereby 
approved as the lowest responsive bid. 
 
 - - - 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska on July 9, 2002. 
 
 
 

_____________________________________
       RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


